SDWG Task Force on Distribution Management Systems
Meeting: January 9, 2012, Harbor Room
Acting Chair: Bob Uluski
This was the inaugural meeting of a new task force on Distribution Management Systems (DMSTF). The meeting was well attended, with 25 participants representing electric utilities and industry present for the meeting. This attendance was very good considering that this was the last meeting of the day. Bob Uluski (Acting Chair) welcomed all attendees. Prior to starting working group business, Bob reviewed IEEE policies governing the conduct of the working group meeting. 
Bob Uluski made an opening presentation describing the rapid growth in DMS planning and deployment and the pressing need for the development of standards in this area. Bob also presented some preliminary definitions and discussed the general architecture for a DMS. The proposed vision for the DMSTF is to foster industry understanding of electric utility requirements for monitoring, management, and control of the electrical distribution system, establish a standard list of DMS terms, develop standards that define the major application functions, and prepare guidelines to assist electric utilities in planning, procuring, implementing, commissioning, and sustaining a DMS. The new group will have a balanced perspective, with inputs from electric utilities, vendors, and the research community. Emphasis will be on practical solutions that are suitable for deployment in electric distribution control centers. 

The DMSTF will focus on applications for monitoring and controlling the electric distribution system, emphasizing the perspective of control room and field operators and their engineering support organizations. The DMSTF will collaborate with, but will not duplicate, efforts of other IEEE Working groups and industry organizations that are already covering system integration standards, computer and communication technologies, system protection, field devices, and operation of the bulk power grid (transmission and centralized generation). 

DMSTF proposes to meet twice a year, once at the IEEE Joint Meeting and once at the IEEE General Meeting. It was suggested that the DMSTF have a meeting time slot that is adjacent to the SDWG meeting and VVTF meeting. However, the duration of each meeting should be adjusted at each conference to limit total meeting time to 4 hours or less. 

The group plans to suggest a DMS-related panel session for the 2013 IEEE PES GM. 

The DMSTF is planning to meet at the IEEE PES Joint meeting in January 2012. 
